
 

 

 
 Effectively immediately all Electronic Miscellaneous Document (EMD’s) will now be issued by the Royal Brunei 

Airlines Customer Service team. Please email all requests to  rba  and copy in rbsales. Please support all requests 

with full PNR details including ticket numbers. 

 
 NB: For all EMD’s that have been issued prior, could we please request that you make a full refund application in 

BSP Link and send the following information to rba  and copy in rbsales: 






Refund Notice Number of the EMD  

 

 

 

 

GDS Refunds – We will not be accepting any GDS refunds. All refunds to be applied through BSP link. 



 

 


